# C-TEC Preschool Academy

# Morning (AM) January 2019 Newsletter



# BRRR, IT'S COLD OUTSIDE!

(By Andrea Dickerson)

Welcome back from Winter Break. We hope everyone had a nice holiday and got to spend time with family and friends. We are looking forward to a great second half of the school year.

## Thank you!

A big thank you for all the donations, gifts, treats and snacks provided by the parents and/or grandparents for our Christmas parties! Your generosity made the parties extra special!

#### Preschool fees:

The preschool fees for January are \$48.00 and are due January  $25^{th}$ . The preschool fees for 4's is \$45.00 and are due January  $26^{th}$ . Thank you.

#### **Book Orders**

Orders will be due by January 12<sup>th</sup>, so do your online ordering quickly! Remember, our preschool receives free books and other educational items after parents place their orders.

### SNOW DAYS AND 2-HOUR DELAYS

You should receive a phone call from our Alert System if C-TEC is cancelled or delayed. However, just in case, you should watch (or check online) the Columbus morning news stations or listen to local radio programs for up-to-date information. If C-TEC is cancelled, both morning and afternoon preschool are cancelled. If C-TEC is on a 2-hour delay, only the morning (AM) preschool is cancelled. The afternoon (PM) preschool is still in session unless C-TEC dismisses early. You will be credited \$5.00 on the next month's billing statement since you don't have to pay for snow days. FYI: C-TEC is not part of Newark City Schools. C-TEC administrators make their own decisions about the weather.

#### PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES

We have been and will continue to assess (evaluate skill levels) of your child this month. Our goal is to have assessments finished in late January so we can hold Parent/Teacher conferences beginning in February. Please be patient with us as the student-teachers are learning how complete the assessment process. We need to be certain that as many developmental areas as possible will be assessed to provide you with a true picture of how your child is progressing both academically and socially. We want them to be ready for kindergarten just as much as you do!



#### DROP OFF AND PICK UP

A quick reminder about our policy. If you are coming into the preschool at the beginning or the end of preschool, please do not park in front of the school and leave your car there. This is a no parking zone. Park in the parking lot if you are coming into the school. ©

At the beginning of preschool, if you are dropping off your child at the curb, pull up in front of the preschool. Please wait your turn to pull forward. The student teachers can help with getting your child out of the car. Please don't let your child out of your vehicle before this point.

We really need you to share this information with any other family members or babysitters who may be dropping off or picking up your child.

## Licking County Library Bookmobile

We have received a couple of visits this school year from the Bookmobile! Maybe your child has brought a book home for you to read to him/her? The bookmobile will be back January 11, 2019 so if your child still has a library book at home, make sure to send it to school so they can check another one out!

# January 2019 Calendar

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
	1 Happy New Year!	<u>2</u> No Preschool Winter Break	<u>3</u>	4 No Preschool Winter Break
<u>7</u> No Preschool Winter Break	8	9 Welcome Back! Preschool	10	11 Preschool
14 Preschool	<u>15</u>	16 Preschool	<u>17</u>	18 *Junior/Senior Annual Lunch - No Preschool
21 Martin Luther King Jr. Day No Preschool	22	23 Preschool	24	25 Preschool
28 Preschool	<u>29</u>	30 Preschool	31	

<sup>\*</sup>This luncheon on January 18 is an annual event sponsored by the C-TEC Preschool supervisors. The day will also consist of meetings and professional development.